
Dates to Remembe r 

24 th  March   
Bush Dance 

27 th  March  
Easter Raffle due in 

29 th  March  
Easter Hat Parade 

29 th  March  
Bulbs Fundraising Closes 

29 th  March  
Last day of Term 1 

2.30pm finish 

 

TERM 2 

18 th  April  
ANZAC Ceremony at 1000 Steps 

for Choir & Grade 6 

24 th  April  
School Photos 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS  
Deadline by Wednesday 11am 

Email - 
ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

If you would like to  receive the 
Newsletter every week via email then 

go to the website to subscribe to  
online newsletter. 

 

PRINCIPALS BLOG  

Dear Parents and Friends,  

How quickly the term disappearséweek 8 already and weôre almost at Easter! 
Thereôs still plenty of events happening. Itôs great to see all the students 
busily engaged in the classroom as they will be right up to the end of term.  

Ferny Creek Music Band  
The versatile band of Ferny Creek has a wonderful reputation. I had the 
opportunity to be in the au dience when they performed a couple of years 
ago, when on tour, at Mt Dandenong Primary. Now you have the opportunity 
to hear these talented musicians as they will be performing this Friday at 
Assembly. Be sure to make the time to come along and see their 
performance. Our fabulous music program is renowned across the mountain 
and is something that makes us so special here at Ferny Creek PS! 

Final Assembly  
Keeping on the theme of assemblieséjust a reminder that the final assembly 
for the term will be held ne xt Thursday 29 th  March @ 9am.  We will be 
displaying our very creative designs in our Easter Hat Parade. Tickets have 
already gone home for the Easter raffle. However, last minute tickets will be 
available for purchase to win one of the very tempting Easter  baskets and 
hampers. The prizes will be drawn at the conclusion of assembly. 

Early Finishing  
We will be finishing early on the last day of term, Thursday 29 th  March at 
2.30pm. Normal supervision for students will conclude at 2.45pm. All 
students will need to be collected by then, or booked into the óAfter The Bellô  
program. 

Working Bee  
I would like to say a very big thank you to the small band of staff, committee 
members, parents and students who braved the conditions and came to help 
in our working bee l ast Sunday. Your commitment and time is greatly 
appreciated. We were able to achieve some of the tasks on our óto doô list 
thanks to your efforts.  

Sports  Reporters  
I would like to introduce our two young and intrepid Sports reporters. Both 
Luca and Ned are talented sportspeople who have enthusiastically taken on 
the role of reporting on our wonderful achievements both in our school and 
interschool events, and also our individual efforts in  local sports clubs 
(including netball, footy and basketball etc.) ar ound the community.  

Each week Luca and Ned will be preparing a report for the newsletter and 
also for Assembly. If any of you (students that is) have participated in an 
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event, be it interschool or within your community clubs , that youôd like to be 
recognised, write the information down on a sheet paper, including your 
name, the name of the club or event, date of event, your achievement, and 
hand it into the office by Tuesday afternoon each week.  

Netball Court Construction  

Work is still continuing off -site for the construction of the new Netball Court 

roof. We will have our usual fortnightly meeting this Friday where we will get 

the latest updates. Please remember that around the construction fencing 

area is strictly off limits to all students. Students, staf f, parents and the 

community are strictly forbidden from entering the site at all times. It is also 

timely, with the school holidays coming up, to remind the community that 

these restrictions also include holiday times and out of school hours. Please 

be aware if you use the school grounds during the vacation period, that 

trucks and heavy machinery will be continuing to use the oval area for access 

at different times.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3D Artist Impression of the completed project ï supplied by Pro-Ark 
Architects 

Bush Dance  

The annual bush dance that we hold together with Mt Dandenong Primary is 

this weekend ! Please keep the evening of 24th March free for the Bush 

Dance. There will be food and drinks available to purchase on the evening 

(No BYO). The entertainment will again be provided by the fabulous bush 

music group óEat Ya Greensô. Please note that there is a change of venue  

this year with the dance to be held at the Olinda Hall (next to the Olinda 

Footy Club). It commences at 6pm till 10 pm.  

URGENT ï WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT! We have had very few parents 

who have signed up to provide some support on the evening. Please sign up 

to roster placed outside the office,  ASAP, indicating where you may be able to 

help for an hour or two. It is difficult to hold these communi ty events without 

your support. 

Science  

I really enjoy seeing, when Iôm walking around the school and visiting classes, 

students actively engaged in their learning thanks to the committed and 

enthusiastic teachers of Ferny Creek. This week I had to quickly step out of 

the way when I accidentally stepped on the race track (hallway) of the 
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SPORTS 
 

 

The Olinda Footy Club is now open for registration!  
Those of you hunting for an opportunity to get involved with sport, 
especially football, a great chance has opened up. Whether youôre keen 
to play or just want to get involved with the community. The season will 
start in a couple of weeks. So, on a Sunday, if you have the time, come 
and support the óMighty Bloodsô! 

Athletics 
A reminder also that the Athletics day will be coming up early in  
term 2 and parent helpers will be deeply appreciated. 

Tennis Carnival 
This week we also had the Tennis carnival 
for interschool sports. Several of our 
students attended including Luca Smith, 
Finn OôSullivan and Nicky Bush. 
Unfortunately no-one got through to the 
next round but a ll had a great day. 

Luca S & Ned F  
Sports Reporters  

 

  

Reminder 

A reminder that 
bikes, scooters, 
skateboards and 
hover boards are not 
to be ridden in the 
school grounds 
between 8.30am and 
4pm. 

 

Thank you to the Ferny 

Creek School 

Community for your 

support during this 

difficult time.  

Veronica, Mark and 

Family  

talented scientists in Dougôs class who were testing out their theories about 

how electrical circuits create energy that helps their model cars propel 

forward. They were having way too much fun!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great week! 

Anni Smart  
ACTING PRINCIPAL  
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CHOIR EXCURSION 

A notice will be going home today regarding the Choir and Grade 6 students 

excursion to the 1000 Steps ANZAC ceremony.  This ceremony is put on by Legacy 

and happens each year. A number of local schools and war veterans come together 

to remember the ANZACôs.  As it is happening on Wednesday the 18th of April (the 

first week back of term 2) it would be great for notices to be returned to school by the 

end of term. The ceremony commences at 11am and all members of the community 

are welcome. 

 

CHOIR 

The choir this year is already a huge success with nearly 40 students from 

Grade 2-6 meeting with me every Tuesday lunchtime to sing and have fun. It has 

been great seeing so many new faces.  We are looking forward to lots of 

performances and hopefully a choir tour later in the year. A big thank to Nieve and 

Ashley for volunteering to be my Choir Leaders this year. 

 

DANCE CLUB 

Our Dance Club Leaders have been busy choreographing some awesome moves to 

óOn Top of the Worldô by Imagine Dragons.  Thank you to Ally, Lauryn, Matilda and 

Lily for all your hard work.  Dance Club will be up and running from this week and 

into Term 2 for Grades 3, 4, 5 and 6 students who have a love of dancing.  If you are 

interested please join us in the music room on Wednesday lunchtimes.  We plan on 

having a Junior Dance club in Term 3.  

 

Melody  
 

Performing Arts News 
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Max C:  For settling well into our class routines and doing well at keeping up with all his 
work. 
Eliza S:  For doing a great job of revisiting her story several times to add extra details and 
improve it.  
 
Ledger E:  For his creatively written, step by step  instructions on How to catch the Easter 
Bunny! 
Ella W:  For her well written and beautifully presented writing piece ï óIf I were the Easter 
Bunnyô 
 
Jordan M -G: For being so speedy with his maths facts. You are very impressive Jordan! 
Casper G:  For persisting with ósubtraction with zeros involving regroupingô even when it 
was very challenging. Fantastic effort Casper! 
 
Mabel G:  For always completing all her tasks to a very high standard and for being so 
responsible and helpful this week. 
William H:  For making an excellent effort with his óNarrativeô. 
 
Anna H:  For the wonderful mathematical skills you displayed throughout our iMaths 
investigation and the OUTSTANDING growth you demonstrated on the post test. Keep up 
the great work!!  
Aria B:  For the wonderful way you conduct yourself on a daily basis, and the pride and 
effort you put into all tasks you undertake. You are a FANTASTIC role model Aria. Keep up 
the great work.  
 
 
Alexis R:  For the impressive attitude she has towards everything she does. On camp she 
was keen to try everything and had a smile on her face the entire time! Well done Lexi, 
your attitude is awesome! 
Jed B -H:  for giving 100% whilst on camp. He tried all the activi ties and challenged himself 
in many ways. Well done Jed, your attitude and enthusiasm was great to see.  
 
Maia K:  For overcoming her fears on camp, pushing herself and breaking through the 
limitations she thought she had. Maia, you have blown me away.  
Bridg et P:  For understanding who she is and being true to herself. You showed maturity 
on camp, using strategies to push yourself forward and beyond your comfort zone. Well 
done Bridget. 

Stars of the Week 

Creative Artist 
Award 

Isla D-H 

Grade 1/2L 

 

Performing Arts 
Student of the Week 

James D 

Grade 3/4J 

῎  

 

Angus P 

Grade 3/4S  JA
P

A
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271 Mt Morton Rd, Belgrave Heights 

Belgrave Heights 
Presbyterian Church 

Mark Tonkin 0437 592 411 



 

 A program for faster learners. 
 

Coming up Term 2, 2018 
 

 

 
 

   SCIENCE TRICKS & TOYS  
Ferny Creek Primary School 

   

 
 

 

 

Investigate like a Scientist ï Conduct experiments and learn about the force of gravity, energy and 

chemical reaction.  Discover Newtonôs 3rd Law of Movement, dissolving and separating substances, 

soundwaves that cause vibration.  Learn about magnetic fields and magnets, light and light rays and much 

more.  Discover how Science, Tricks and Toys are inter-related.  

WiseOnes Application for Term 2, 2018 

This program is available for all Grade 1 - Grade 6 children who have qualified for WiseOnes. 

"ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

 

 

 

 

I wish to enrol my child in the unit "Science, Tricks and Toys" commencing in term 2, 2018. 

 

I give permission for a copy of this slip to be handed to the WiseOnes teacher. 

 

Child's Name ______________________________________   School: Ferny Creek Primary School   

Date of Birth ________________________ Grade (2018) ________  

Phone:   Mobile _________________   Email: _________________________________________ 

My child has already qualified for WiseOnes        YES/NO 

I would like a free test for my child                       YES/NO.  

 

Please send this slip and payment of $240.00 by Thursday, 19th April, 2018 

Please tick:           Cheque              Cash           EFTPOS            Direct deposit BSB: 063 414 Acct :1002 2451 

Credit Card:   Please debit my                    Mastercard               Visa Card              Expiry Date: ___/___ 

 

 

Card Holders Name:___________________________Signature:_______________________ 

 

For further information please contact Sandy Robertson on Mobile: 0432 326 070 or email 

sandyrobertson777@gmail.com . 
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